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ELLOWES HALL TRA

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING REPORT
The above TRA has now completed their first 12 months with the cooperation of the tenants and residents together with the partnership of the Council, Police and partners which have been very encouraging not all of our dreams and aspirations have been fulfilled but here are some of the highlights.
Off Licence in Wood Road
We represented the community at a licensing review panel where they were successful in the suspension of the liquor license at the convenience store in Wood Road for 2 months whilst update of training and security systems where put in place before the sale of liquor continued with visits by the appropriate official bodies overlooking and reviewing the situation.
Bus Stop in Stickley Lane
Two of our committee members  represented the community at a Centro review with regards to the removal of the bus shelter in Stickley Lane which has caused problems for the residents with antisocial behaviour and other issues around the shelter. A successful result was obtained and the removal of the bus shelter has been completed and replaced with a bus stop pole.
Estate Walkabouts
So far there has been 2 walkabouts introduced in the surrounding areas of the TRA with the involvement of committee members, police and Councillors which is ongoing and being developed into a more strategic approach with more dates hopefully to be introduced and more areas to be covered.  These walkabouts are valuable to the community in that it highlights issues and problems to both the police and the councillors and in turn can be communicated back to the Local Authority.

First area with Phil Smith were we cover Stickley Lane, The White Houses, Brookdale, Boundary Crescent, Boundary Hill and Wood Road.
Some of the issues highlighted are:

The overgrown land at the end of Stickley Lane. 

Piece of waste ground top of Brookdale (bottom of Legion Bank) which has been  centre of antisocial behaviour.

Rubbish on the streets that had been put out for the bin collection which have not take away such as Garden & Building waste etc.

Complaints from tenants in Boundary Hill stealing of milk during the early hours of the morning.

Garage site in Wood Road now being developed for council houses.

Second area with Kate Jones which covers Turners Hill were we identified areas where litter bins would be suitable, broken kerb stones, bricks missing from walls, furniture. 
Rubbish being dumped in Parkhouse Gardens.  
Overhanging hedges in Turners Hill Road, the now gated garage site in The Close.
Community Open Day

We were invited to the community open day at Netherton where there were a large representation from  different sectors of groups offering advice on home security, saving energy, recycling disability etc.   A display from  the West Midlands Fire Service on dealing with fires within the home, especially that of chip pan fires.  
The committee members also attend meetings on behalf of the community these being:

Dudley Federation of Tenant’s & Resident’s 
Neighbourhood Watch 

North Dudley Community Renewal Meetings 
Police and Community Teams (PACT)

All of the above mentioned meetings give the representatives of the TRA a chance to put forward any issues on behalf of the tenants and residents and further highlights these areas.

The committee will also attend any public notice meetings that come to their attention  involving the area which again gives them the opportunity to view concerns on behalf of the community.

Future projects are in the pipeline some of them being  
Annual litter picking project which we are delighted to say we will be including the students from our local Ellowes Hall Sports College which has  been given full support from Mr Griffiths, Headteacher.
As you can see the Ellowes Hall TRA have committed themselves to support and respond to any issues that arise within the area that the TRA cover and request that the tenants and residents come forward and let us try to help as much as we can.
With the support of partners and tenants and residents we hope to make the area a much better place for ALL.

